Cannabis Minister Gives American
Churches Warning After Conviction
HOLLYWOOD, Calif., Aug. 7 (SEND2PRESS NEWSWIRE) — “I live in the City of
Angels where the Mayor cheats on his wife, the City Attorney cheats the
taxpayers and I teach the Word of God and the love of Jesus and I am being
sent to prison for several years,” says Rev. Craig X Rubin. I love my
country, but I love God more and I must teach the Truth that Jesus proclaimed
a Kingdom not a religion. The Truth is that Jesus is Messiah, He was born of
a virgin and rose from the dead. The Law and the prophets spoke the Word of
God and all the prophecies of the Bible will come to pass and that is all
that our temple taught.
“My name is Rev. Craig X Rubin. I was ordained by the Universal Life Church
17 years ago. A church that will ordain anyone for free, not for a fee as the
AP (Associated Press) is reporting. Everyone, the prosecutors and press, seem
to be making a big deal out of the fact that anyone can become ordained to
marry people in the name of God by this church.”
“I love God; always have and always will. As far as I am concerned I don’t
need to be ordained by anyone to teach the Word of God. His Law is written in
my heart and I have not broken it. Abraham Lincoln was a self taught lawyer
and no one would say he was a bad lawyer. My great-grandfather was a rabbi
who founded the first temple in Toronto. It is in my blood to teach God’s
Word, so it should not be important which church ordained me.
“I don’t feel one ounce of remorse for the crime I am about to go to jail
for. In fact, I continued to commit my supposed crime for 9 months after my
arrest and no persons’ health or safety in the State of California was
compromised. My only crime is wanting to reach people of my community,
stoners (the 420 Nation) with the Word of God. I never talked anyone into
smoking pot. I taught them that God created this wonderful plant and that
they should study the Word of God as known through the Bible to know the will
of God. I am now going to be taken from our society and my seven children,
all of whom live at home, for many years for my faith that cannabis is the
Tree of Life. My wife and I had no presumption of innocence as this country
proclaims. We had our life’s saving seized and lost our house all because we
started a church.
“This is my warning to fellow Christians in America. If you didn’t stand up
for my church when they came in with shotguns and kicked down my church
doors, when they took the names of my church members and kept them from us,
took our U.S. federal mail, seized my wife’s and my life’s savings without a
conviction of any kind (and we have no criminal record) than I ask you…who
will stand up for your church when the federal government comes marching in
because you are teaching that God created all the plants on the third day; Or
when you teach the Book of Revelation…who will stand up for you? I never
changed one word from the Book of Revelation and now I am going to be
spending years in jail for my faith that the Book is inspired by Jesus

Christ.
“In my case the judge ruled that I was not allowed to mention the federal law
or the Constitution to the jury because it might confuse them. I was not
allowed to give the jury a copy of the Bible. They might actually think we
had rights in this country. The prosecutor, Bob Chen, even objected when I
told the jury that inalienable rights were not given to us by the government,
but they came from God. I am Jew who came to know that Jesus was the Messiah,
but I am still a Jew. I can no longer make Aliyah, the Jewish right of
return, to Israel a land I have prayed for my whole life. It was my prayer
and still is that one day I’ll live there near Jerusalem and I will be able
to visit the Holy City often. Currently, the country of Israel won’t accept
me anymore because I am a Jew who puts faith in the fact that Jesus was the
Messiah. The funny thing is I feel more Jewish than ever now that I believe
in Jesus and I know the Law and the prophets more intimately.
“My only request of my fellow followers of Christ is that you pray for my
children during this hour of struggle for my family. Lastly, since this will
be my last comment for a while is that you recognize I didn’t go fishing for
Christians in an aquarium when I started my church. I went to Hollywood a
city with more sin than Las Vegas. I reached the homeless, people in the
business of pornography, prostitution; I didn’t try and steal Christians from
other people’s churches. I went to people who didn’t have God in their lives
and I taught them the Bible, the Word of God, according to my mission and
because I was successful at it I am now going to jail.”
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